Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Koy Lowell and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Joseph Leone, representing Manchester Redimix Co., new owners of the John Raskiewicz property located on Route 13, came in to be advised whether the Raskiewicz Gravel Removal Permit could be changed to the Manchester Redimix Co. as they are satisfied to work under the same regulations and this would save time involved in undergoing another hearing. The company would like to start operation in about two weeks. Selectman Mansfield was in doubt as to the proper procedure, preferring to consult with town counsel prior to giving a definite answer. Mr. Leone agreed to this and the Selectmen will get back to him after consultation.

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hall and Mr. & Mrs. George Perron came in to offer to buy the property, land and building, which houses the town road equipment, after they move to another location. This property abutts each of their property, therefore they would be the most likely to have any interest in it. Selectman Mansfield explained that any town property that goes up for sale must be sold at public auction.

Leslie Colburn came in to have her Current Use records corrected. Correction was made and a refund was issued.

Bavid Woodbury and Martha Brooks, Conservation Commission members, came in to inquire if there will be any further action by the Selectmen regarding the Junk Yard Ordinance. The changes presented in the Warrant at Town Meeting were defeated. They are especially concerned with the situation at Milton Elliott's. Mrs. Brooks reported calling Concord Dredge and Fill Dept. in regard to Mr. Elliott filling in his existing pond and she was advised that the problem has been turned over to the Attorney General.

A building permit was approved for Richard Farella to operate a tackle shop at his home

INVENTORY BLANKS WERE MAILED MARCH 21 IN THE A.M.